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NOTICE OF CLOSED RECORD AND DEADLINE FOR 
STIPULATED CONDITIONS AND WRITTEN COMMENTS 

The Office of the Attorney General ("OAG") hereby closes its administrative record for 
the Application for Joint Venture between Greater Waterbury Health Network, Inc., and 
Vanguard Health Systems, Inc. (the "Application"), filed under OAG Docket No. 13-486-1. The 
record includes all Application materials submitted in response to the Application Form, the 
completeness questions, and the interrogatories issued by the OAG and the Office of Health 
Care Access. In addition, the record includes all written and oral testimony from the applicants, 
the intervenors, and the public, including any and all conditions that the intervenors and public 
suggested be imposed on the joint venture. 

The OAG encourages the applicants and the intervenors to submit for OAG 
consideration proposed joint stipulated conditions to the transaction that address the concerns 
of the intervenors. Such stipulated conditions must be filed with the OAG by 4:30 p.m. on 
November 11, 2014. The OAG shall issue a Proposed Final Decision on the Application on or 
about November 14, 2014. 

The applicants, intervenors, and members of the public may file written comments on 
the Proposed Final Decision with the OAG on or before 4:30 p.m. on the tenth day following the 
issuance of the Proposed Final Decision. The OAG shall issue a Final Decision on the Application 
on December 5, 2014. 

Stipulated conditions and written comments can be e-filed with the OAG at 
gary.hawes@ct.gov or mailed to the OAG at the Office of the Attorney General, 55 Elm Street, 
P.O. Box 120, Hartford, CT, 06141-0120, Attn: AAG Gary W. Hawes. All postal mailings must be 
received by the OAG on the date they are due. 

Perry Zinn Rowthorn, Deputy Attorney General Date 


